
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING- July 10, 2023 

 
  

Members Present:   Michele Cormier, Paul Jadis, John Turner  
    Paul Cormier, Yvonne Jenkins 
     Paul Kenison, Linda Dupont 
The meeting began at 6:05 pm 
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
The board signed the PA-16 Application for Reimbursement to Municipalities in Which Federal 
and State Forest Land is Situated, for the USA National Forest payment in lieu of taxes. 
 
The board signed the PA-28 – Inventory of Property for the year 2024. 
 
Michele Cormier moved to accept the amendments to Article XVI, Section 2 of the Joint Powers 
Agreement of the Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire as presented and voted on at 
the CPCNH Annual Meeting on April 21, 2022.  Paul Jadis seconded. All agreed. 
 
The board approved abating the portion of tax assessed on a house located on Map U2 Lot 8, 
which was placed on the tax card in error.  The lot in question is land only. 
 
The board approved two building permits, one for Marty Johnson and one for Newell White. 
 
Paul Kenison reviewed road issues with the board.  The winter sand buildup on gravel roads can 
be pulled out with the plow in the fall.  The development of cut-offs can help with drainage. To 
repair Randolph Hill Road across from the Kelleys, Paul suggested the ledge pack would be the 
best way rather than gravel. 
 
Paul Cormier and Yvonne Jenkins came before the board to review the options for the energy 
projects. (Solar, heat pumps, electric car chargers) They stated that a grant came with an 80/20 
match which includes the Municipal Building.  The REEP Committee would like to get Solar for 
the Town Hall.  They asked about the $40,000 approved to place in the Energy Trust, for the last 
two years at the Town Hall Meeting, if the town can approve an additional $9000, this could be 
accomplished this year. 
Michele Cormier stated the town cannot borrow funds without the approval of the governing 
body at the March Town Meeting. Michele suggested the committee look into rebates and in De-
cember have a plan to go before the Town Meeting.  Paul Jadis stated, there should be a mini-

Approved 



mum of three bids comparing apples to apples without caveat.  The committee should contact 
Melissa Elander to work on the procedures moving forward. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm 
 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
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